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MINUTES OF ESCONDIDO YOUTH BASEBALL BOARD MEETING

The Board of Directors of the Escondido Youth Baseball held a meeting at the following time, date, and place:

Time:  6:00 pm
Date: Wednesday, November 29, 2017
Place:  EYB Shed



Executive Board members in attendance were: Allan Clark, Leo Sartwell, Chris McConnell, Brian Dowling, and Jenn Castro

Other Board members in attendance were: Heather Newman-Olson, Tim Engelhardt, Krista Williams, Meghan Andrews, and Tom Corbin

Meeting called to order:  6:11 PM


(1)  Minutes–

The minutes from the previous meeting were emailed out to the board for review. Brian Dowling moved that we approve the minutes as written. Leo Sartwell seconded the motion. A vote approved the motion.
Yes – 9, No – 0

(2) Spring Season – 
We discussed the calendar for the Spring Season and set the dates. We will open registration on Fri, Dec. 1st. Fees will stay the same for each division until Dec. 31st, 2017. As of Jan. 1, 2018, fees for the Pinto, Mustang, Bronco, and Pony divisions will increase by $10. The dates for the Spring Season are as follows:
Registration Opens: Dec. 1, 2017
Fees increase: Jan. 1, 2018
Try-outs and last day to register: Jan. 20, 2018
Drafts: Jan. 23rd-25th, 2018 
Umpire Clinic: Jan. 27, 2018
Opening Night: Feb. 23, 2018
Opening Games: Feb. 24, 2018
Spring Break: March 25th – April 1st, 2018
Last Regular Season Game: April 28, 2018
Playoff Tournament: April 30th- May 12th, 2018
Closing Ceremonies: May 12, 2018

The Playoff Tournament will be double elimination for all divisions. 

Leo Sartwell moved that we implement the new age policy that PONY has put into place, where the cut off for league age will change from being April 30th to now it’s Aug. 31st. Krista Williams seconded the motion. A vote approved the motion. 
Yes – 8, No – 0
We also discussed that bats rule change that PONY has made and whether we will implement it in during the Spring season or not. Since, it will be in effect during All-Stars, we talked about going ahead and putting it into effect during our regular Spring Season as well, that way kids don’t get used to hitting with a bat that would be ineligible during All-Stars. It was recommended that the EYB Board provide a USSSA stamped bat for any team that may need one during the Spring 2018 Season. Meghan Andrews moved that we should implement the new PONY bat rule change during our 2018 Spring Season. Tom Corbin seconded the motion. A vote approved the motion.
Yes – 9, No – 0
An email will go out to the league to let them know that Manager Applications for the 2018 Spring Season need to be received by January 6, 2018. 



Our next meeting is our P&P meeting on Dec. 12th at 6:30pm at Steve McGlasson’s House. 
Our next regular board meeting will be Wed. Dec. 19th at 7pm, location TBD. 

Meeting was adjourned at 6:58 pm
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